reeseville.com

Reeseville Review

October 2020

Reeseville Police

Department | ﬁjéégggg @’}f

| - &
eeseville Housekeeping

When calling the poli |
departcnal‘}ant'i nonl_)o e The Village of Reeseville} Board Brush and Branch Pickup
emergency phone, meetings are held on the 2nd 1st and 3rd Monday of each
please leave a detailed | Thursday of each month beginning  Mmonth. Brush and leages I}‘;‘C}St be
voicemail. at 6:30 p.m. Publiccommentsare P28ged- B ralflchfs I;ee Cf% 3 a
Leave your name, a heard for the first 15 minutes of ORI B Seetalle Heu.an

5 ! bundles. All branches not tied

ﬁgggi:sﬁggggf of each meeting. All Village residents ¢ longer than 4 feet will not

the complaint are welcome. If you wish to add be collected.

If a detailed message is | Something to the agenda please ]

not left, the issue may | contact the Village Clerk. Meeting ~BurnPile

not be resolved. minutes will be printed in this The burn pile is for brush and

dudlettar. Tovever Fheviane aok branches ONLY, no other
Phone: (920) 927-5272 | DEWSIetter, however they are n items may be left there.
Fax: (920) 927-1745 official until appr?val at the follow-
reesevil- ing monthly meeting. | Blocked Storm Drains
lepd@netwurx.net The Village Clerk, Christine Abell,is Do not to allow lawn clippings to
available to help residents withany  go into the streets. During bjg
village business such as utility or rains leaves, sticks and clippings

block storm drains around town.

tax patymsehnt.S andi?fglmal?"e M .. [Ifthedrains are blocked the rain
quires. Sheis avaliab'e by appoint-  yver may cause flooding and

ment, 9-4 Monday-Friday. property damage.
Please reach out to her if you need

assistance. (608) 575-3097
Reeseviﬂe(llerk@gmail.cé)m

Trick or Tﬁeat

ﬂ"..l...‘llllllll‘.lllIIIIIIIII
To submit and article or . .
advertisement please email 3§ The Village Board has set hours of trick or

treat for 3-5pm on Saturday, October 31,
2020. Households interested in giving out
Riisnnsnnponiennnmnn s treats should turn on their porch light. The

reesevillereview@gmail.com

The advertisementsand | Board recommended that people should be
articles included in this § mindful of maintaining social distancing be-
newsletter are at the dis- | tween groups of trick or treaters and wear-
cretion of the editor, but ing a mask, if possible. '

do not necessary express :

the views of the Village or |

the editor.
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Notice to Reeseville Water & Sewer Utility Customers

|
We have some exciting news! The Village has partnered with Softline Data (UBMax) to upgrade our |

Water & Sewer Utility billing system. You will notice some changes when you receive your 2° quar-

ter utility bill. (Don’t fret, our rates have not chang
able to offer a Customer Portal where you can mak

An EXAMPLE of the new billing postcard is picture
rates or billing items. The new layout is easier to re
was perforated on the left side of the billing card, tl
the card (note the arrow).

Utility payments can still be made by mail, by usin;
by credit card, using our new Customer Portal. For
with our Municipal Code: ReesevilleWI579

ed!) With the switch to the new program, we now
e payments and see your account history online.

2d below. The image does not reflect the Village’s
ad and understand. In the past, the payment stub
he payment stub is now located on the bottom of

s the drop box located in front of Village Hall or
online payments, go to ub-pay.com and register

PEOPLES VALLEY WATER
123 MAIN ST.
YOURTOWN, MN 55331

Ve 2y,
. - — " T i e
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Prior Balance 5063
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Fire Protection 5
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i not paid by the 10th ol the
month 8 10% late fes will be
applied on the 111h or first
working day alter. SDUEDATE

e iira e U.S. Postage Paid
R ol s Deendi22  Excelsior, MN 55331
Permit #12
i
Heturn Servece Regueated

First Class Mail

GREEN DAKS PODL
5651 EVERGREEN DR
YOURCITY, US 9osan

. We will continue to provide updates as they becom
page for details.

We ask that you please inspect your 214 quarter bil

dress. Contact us if you notice any changes needed.

e available, check our website and/or Facebook

1 for accuracy -review your name and mailing ad-

Starting with the September 2020 billing, we will be able to go paperless! If you would like to have

future bills emailed to you, instead of receiving a p
you’d like to use. If you need to update your accous
to Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer by phone; call/]
villeClerk@gmail.com

osteard, please contact us with the email address

nt or if you have any questions, please reach out
text (608) 575-3097 or by email Reese-
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VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE L‘ DODGE COUNTY. WIS,

VOTING BY ABSENTEE BALLOT
General Election — November 3, 2020

Any qualified elector who is unable or unwilling to appear at the poliing place on Election Day may submit
a request to vole an absentee ballot to their municipal clerk. A qualified elector is any U.S. citizen, who
will be 18 years of age or older on Election Day, who has resided in the ward or municipality where he or
she wishes to vote for at least 28 consecutive days before the election. The elector must also be
registered in order to receive an absentee ballot. Proof of identification must be provided before an
absentee ballot may be issued. '

You must make a request for an absentee ballot in writing or online at MyVote.wi.gov.

Contact your municipal clerk and request that an application for an absentee ballot be sent to you for the
primary or election or both. You may also submit a written request in the form of a letter or you may apply for
an absentee ballot online at MyVote wi.gov. Your written request must list your voting address within the
municipality where you wish to vote, the address where the absentee ballot should be sent, if different, and
your signature. You may make application to your municipal clerk for an absentee ballot in person, by mail,

by fax, by email or at MyVote.wi.gov.

Making application to receive an absentee ballot by mail

The deadline for making application to gleceive an absentee ballot by mail is:
5 p.m. on October 29, 2020

Note: Special absentee voting application provisions dppfy to electors who are indefinitely confined to

home or a care facility, in the military, hospitalized, or sernng as a sequestered juror. If this applies to you,
contact the municipal clerk regarding deadlines for requesting and submitting an absentee ballot.

Voting an absentee ballot in person

You may also request and vote an absentee ballot in thq clerk’s office or other specified location during the
days and hours specified for casting an absentee ballot iin person,

Village of R{eesevilke
Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer
206 S. Main Street
Reeseville, Wl 53579
(608) 575-3097
ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com
*Hours by appothent only”
{Monday - Friday, 9:30 am — 4:30 pm)

The first day to vote an absentee ballot in the clerk’s office is:
October 212, 2020

|
The last day to vote an absentee ballot in the clerk's office:
October 30, 2020

|

No in-person absentee voting may occur on the day before the election.

The municipal clerk will deliver voted ballots returned on or before Election Day to the proper polling place or
counting location before the polls close on November 3, 2020. Any ballots received after the polls close will
not be counted.
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THE PARENT CONNECT

The Parent Connect is a FREE weekly opportunity for parents and caregivers to talk with each
other. Join us via Zoom to learn about resources and gain parenting skills that promote
children’s growth and learning. Each week an Extension educator will highlight a different skill
and lead a conversation about how parents can guide their children.

Fall 2020 Schedule
7 pm - 8 pm :
October1  Making & Evaluating Choices
October 8  Solving Problems with Others
October 15 Take A Deep Breath
October 22 Helping Children Identify Strengths
October 23 Humankind. Be Both

IMPORTANT

For more information & to register p{iur to the Parent Connect - click =

mirng, nchadng Tide Vi, TrleiX and AT sequinements.

AnANEEG emploper, Universty of Wisorsin-Madison Dhasion of £
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Dodge County
Highway Commission

| The Dodge County Highway Commission is
hosting an open house at the new Reeseville
Highway shop located at 404 N Main Street
in Reeseville on Saturday, October 10, 2020
form 10am to Noon. Residents are welcome
to stop in for a tour of the new facility. High-
way Committee members and Highway De-
partment staff will be present to greet visitors
and answer questions. “

[Gota Junicer - Ge

i1t

DHS Releases Halloween Guidance

The Department of Health Services has posted guidance to the

COVID-19 Staving Safe in Your Community page with recommenda-

tions on how to have a safe and healthy Halloween.

DHS recommends avoiding the following types of events:

e Large outdoor gatherings such as parties, festivals, and parades

e In-person indoor parties and celebrations

e Happy hours or socializing at bars |

¢ Traditional trick-or-treating from neighbor to neighbor

The guidance provides ideas for alternative celebra‘tions, such as:

e Virtual costume contests
and parties

e Increasing celebrations at
home through decorations
and family activities

¢ Drive-through haunted
houses

If your community plans to host —

trick-or-treating this year, it is

recommended that individual

grab bags be placed outside for

children to take for a contact-

free experience.

You can read all of the recommendations here. Additionally, please

review the Decision Tool for Individuals and Famili

es to help think

through how to reduce risk and how individual dec'}sions might im-

pact others. ‘

Daylight Savings Ends
November 1. Remember to
set your clock back an hour
on October 31. If 2020
gives us noting else, at least
we get an extra hour of
Halloween!

Local Spotlight
Search

The Reeseville Review is
looking for local businesses
to feature in the Local Spot-
light articles for the sum-
mer. If you have a business
you would like to see please
contact the editor. reesevil-
lereview@gmail.com.
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Local Business Spotlight:
The Red Rooster Saloon

- The owners of the
~ Red Rooster Sa-
loon, Karen and
Dennis (Freddy)
Fredrick, have been
doing business at
W8178 Highway
16/60 out of Lowell
for 14 years. They
~ have been in the
e - area for decades,
running Freddy’s Bar and Gril in Lowell for 15
years before the Red Rooster.
The saloon was originally built by Dennis
Huling. They (Alice and Danny) ran the place
for 29 years as the Country Tap. When the
Fredricks first looked at the 16/60 location it
had been closed for seven years and a com-
plete remodel was necessary. Karen and
Freddy put in a new roof, furnace, floors and
everything in between. The new kitchen was
put in during 2010.
They are known for their fish fries, but they
also offer breakfast, sandwiches and daily spe-
cials. Karen says that Freddy’s American fries

* * * SALOON * * *

Reeseville Public Library
Imagine Your Story

YOUR
Library

Anywhere
CARD

GetYourLibraryCard.org

We now receive delivery five times per week so we
can fill your holds. If you still want curbside de-
— livery, justcall 927-7390.

Save your cash. Get books, movies, magazines,
and more for free at your library. Sign up for a li-
brary card at the Reeseville Public Library or
online at www.GetYourLibraryCard.org.

are the best around.

The Red Rooster has plenty of room for par-
ties and gatherings. They have hosted many
wedding, anniversary, retirement and funeral

gatherings. During the summer parties can bej »

held outside or in the huge garage.

The Red Rooster opens daily at 8am for
breakfast, except Tuesday. For a full menu or
carryout orders please call 920 927 5775.
Food is also available for parties. Karen is
_known for her deviled eggs.

On October 24th the special will be corned
beef and cabbage.

1
i
_l“.d“-.-AAmq----- AA-]

4 Welbome to ;
RED]
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& _, Prepare & Protect
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Gratitude for the Local Fire Fighters

We ‘would like to say a BIG thank you to all the area
fire departments and rescue units that helped fight
our barn fire and keep the firemen safe and com-
fortable. Thank you also to our family, neighbors,
friends and 4-H families that helped corral, load
and transport the cattle to another farm to safety.
All your help and support was greatly appreciated!
Even though the barn was destroyed, no cattle were
lost, and no one was injured; thanks to all your gen-
erous organized help. We are truly blessed to have
such caring people within our communities!

Thanks Again,

Al & Caﬂeen Benninger
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Senior Dining

Dodge County Senior Dining

Dodge County %Senior Dining
920-386-3580

Baked Spaghetti
PLEASE NOTE: THE MENU IS SUBJECT Mashed Potatoes Mixed Italian Salad
, Baby Carrots Fruited Gelatin
TO CHANGE WITHOUT NOTICE Applesauce Vanilla Pudding
1 Dinner Roll 2 French Bread
Ham Rolls . Honey Mustard Meatballs
Sweet Potato Bake Gl Cmmnle Garlic Mashed Potatoes oS DemEEsEEEy Baked Potato
5 Com German Potato Salad
Brocoolt Cuts Cantaloupe Slice Copper Penny Salad Winter Blend Vegetables A
Pineapple Tidbits v p—— Apple Slices Petite B Peach Slices
Cinnamon Rolis Cornbread P Cookie Fudae Brownie Chocolate Raspberry Torte
5 Sliced Bread L) " 7 Sliced Bread 8 g Sliced Bread
Chicken Breast Glazed Ham Pork Steak Beef Stew Country Fried Steak
Mashed Potatoes Calico Bean Casserole Mashed Potatoes Comn Mashed Potatoes
Peas & Carrots Health Slaw Piclded Beet Salad Ctaira i Mixed Vegetables
Coconut Cream Pie Butterscotch Pudding Cooki Tce Crea‘r}ne Cop Carrot Cake
Apricot Halves Pineapple Tidbits A&pl&s@uce Cheddar Biscuit Pear Slices
12 Sliced Bread 13 Dinner Roll 14 Siiced Bread 15 s 16  Sliced Bread
Escalloped Potatoes Salisbury Steak Smoked Sausage Teriyaki Chicken Swedish Meatballs
& Ham Casserole Mashed Potatoes Baked Beans Brown Rice Mashed Potatoes
Tossed Salad Carrots Broceoli Cuts Chinese Ramen Salad California Blend Vegetables
Fruit Cocktail Chocolate Pudding Butterfinger Torte Pineapple Tidbits Red Velvet Cake
Peanut Butter Cookie Peach Slices Apple Slices Sugar Cookie Petite Banana
19 Sliced Bread 20 Dinner Roll 21 Sliced Bread 22 Dinner Roll 23  Sliced Bread
Swiss Steak Meatloaf Baked Chicken BBQ Pork Cutlet Roast Beef
Mashed Potatoes Baked Potato Twice Baked Style Potato Red Beans & Rice Mashed Potatoes
Mixed Vegetables Wax Beans German law Corn Baby Carrots
Vanilla Pudding Creamsicle Torte Oat & Raisin Caokie Cantaloupe Slice Pumpkin Cake
Pear Slices Watermelon Slice Apj uce Raspberry Sherbet Apricot Halves
26  sjiced Bread 27  Dinner Roll 128 sliced Bread 29  Dinner Rall 30  Sliced Bread
_Please call one serving day before for reserva " " Call between 10AM - 12PM
River Oaks 4H

River oaks 4 H club had a meeting on the 13 of
September. The club had elected the follow-
ing as leaders for the club this year:

| President: Brielle Blome

Vice President: Travis Justmann

Treasurers: John Appenfeldt and Milkaya
Justmann

Secretary: Isabella Justmann

Sargent of Arms: Jonathan Justmann

| Historians: Oliva Downey, Alisha Woldt, and
| Noah Vonrueden

Reporter: Gabrielle Rennhack

| The new officers will be installed in the Octo-
ber meeting. If anybody is interested in join-
ing our club please call (920) 927 3462 and

| leave a message for Kris Rennhack.
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Village Former Police Squad
for Sale

The village is selling a 2007 Ford Crown Vic-
toria, Police Package. This vehicle has 46,000
miles and includes one set of spare winter
tires. The vehicle is sold as is. It does
have two mechanical issues that we know of,
these are repairable. The transmission was
replaced in 2019 and a new battery in 2020.
The vehicle can be seen at the Village Police
Department. Please call Dean Ziegel at
(920) 927-5243 to schedule an appointment
to look at it.

Minimum bid will be $2,000.00. The sale
will go to the highest bidder. Interested per-
sons should submit their bids by:

Drop Box: Located in front of village hall -
206 S. Main St

Mail: Village of Reeseville, PO Box 273,
Reeseville, WI 53579

Email: ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

Bids must be received by 8 a.m. on Novem-
ber 2, 2020.

If you would like additional pictures, please
contact the Clerk-Treasurer, Christine Abell
(608) 575-3097 or Reese-
villeClerk@gmail.com

Immanuel Lutheran Church

210 Lincoln Avenue
Reeseville, Wisconsin 53579

920-927-5734

Sunday Morning In Person Worship with Com-
munion at 9:00 a.m.

Sunday School Classes for children ages 4 through
8TH Grade as well as Adult Bible Class resume in
person Sunday, September 13 at 10:30 a.m.

We are following CDC and Dodge County Health
Department guidelines for safe practices including

physical distancing, face coverings, and hand sani- |

tizing.
ANNUAL TURKEY DINNER FUNDRAISER

Immanuel Lutheran Church, 210 Lincoln Avenue
in Reeseville will be serving their annual turkey

_ dinner on Sunday, October 4 TH , 2020, from
11:00 a.m. until 1:30 p.m. Out
of an abundance of caution due
to on-going COVID-19 con-
cerns, this year’s dinner will be
CARRY-OUT ONLY. Each car- {
ry-out will contain bountiful &%
portions of roast turkey, home-
made mashed potatoes, gravy,
stuffing, vegetable, cranberries,
dinner rolls and coleslaw. Also
included will be your choice of
either pumpkin, apple or cherry pie. Each carry
out will cost $11.00. Pre-orders are strongly en-
couraged and may be ordered by calling the

church at 920-927-5734.

i

ore & a 1000 pad

10 years and snirgrmvmg strong

DRIVE UP PANTRY SERVICE - Continues on
Tuesdays from 10-noon and Thursdays from 5-7
pm. Pantry guests should remain in their cars. A
volunteer will come to you. If you are not already
registered, please note you can register o our web-
site — www.thegatheringsource.org
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2019 Pictures by Ruth Snow
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From The Editor

Advertisements and arti-
cles for submission to the
newsletter may be
emailed to reesevil-
lereview@gmail.com. If
you cannot submit elec-
tronically you are wel-
come to drop your paper
copies off at 300 North
Main Street.

All submissions must be
received by the 25th of
each month to be includ-
ed in the flowing month’s
News. -
Advertisement
Prices '
Small ad: $5/line

3 line minimum
Business card: $25
1/4 page ad: $40
1/2 page ad: $75
Full page ad: $100

All fees due in advance.
Design fees to be negoti-
ated and billed separately.

Contact the editor for de-
tails.

1
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Ghosts of Halloween Past

| These vintage pictures were provided by current and past Reeseville citizens. All participants

| wished to remain anonymous. Color copies will be on display at the library for a couple weeks, but
| the librarians will not tell you who these ghouls are.

i

i
1
{
i
i
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PROCEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD
OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE
September 10, 2020

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County,
Wisconsin, was held in open session on September 10, 2020 and called to order by Village President,
Brian Miller, at 6:30 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited. The following Trustees were present,
Chris Abell, Jim Bublitz, Cheryl Goodrich, Dave Snow and Grant Rushing. There is one vacant trustee

seat.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public at least 24 hours prior to the meeting by posting
the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office, and on the Village’s
official website.

There was no public comment or input.

The consent agenda was approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich.
Motion carried. The consent agenda included approval of the general fund treasury report, the utility
treasurer’s report and meeting minutes from the previous Board meeting.

An application to rezone 103 S. Main Street from “Neighborhood Business” to “Residential” was
approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Grant Rushing. Motion carried. A hearing took
place before the regular meeting to discuss the application and answer any questions or concerns
regarding the zoning change.

Jim Bublitz motioned to move up item #17 “Recreation Department Reports and Updates”. There
was no objection.

Perry Firari was present to discuss the recreation department updates and field use. Perry passed
out copies of emails between the recreation department and Cheryl Goodrich. Perry stated that the
Waterloo and Watertown baseball teams were allowed to use the field in order to do whatever they can to
keep things going this year. For clarification, it was stated that Angie Firari returned to lock up bathrooms
and the concession stand after the game(s) were finished. A recent donation was received from the
Waterloo Youth Sports Organization to help cover the additional expenses incurred. Watertown will also
be issuing a donation in the near future, per Perry. The donations received so far, do not fully cover all
additional maintenance costs including additional mowing, electric, water & sewer. Discussion on the
recreation director was had. The Finance & Personnel Committee left it up to the Baseball Association to
find a new director. To date, there isn’t a director and the duties have been split amongst the association
members. The Board noted that they would like to have a liaison/director to work with both the Baseball
Association and the Village Board. Perry listed many things that the association has done to update the
diamonds and field. Brian Miller recognized the association for all that they’ve done, but they would like
more communication on what is happening. There was no further discussion.

The Board returned to item #6 “Engineer’s Report & Update”.

Tammy Hampton and Don Neitzel from Kunkel Engineering, were present via phone to give the
engineer’s report. The CDBG grant that the Village applied for, for the Jackson Street project was denied.
CDBG received more applications than ever before. There are five applications above us at 4 million in
project costs. It’s unlikely that enough applicants will turn down the grant, so we will reapply next year.
Adding in utility work will increase our chances to get the grant next year, Tammy and Don discussed
adding in storm sewer work.

Tammy and Don discussed the Park Avenue project. The Village could move forward with
reconstructing Park Avenue, now that the Jackson Street project is on hold. The project would cost around

1



$400,000. The Village could apply for the PFED grant which matches grant funds, per jobs created. The
job creation would be based on Specialty Cheese’s expansion. The grant would give $15-20,000 per job
created, but they would only match 50% of the project costs, roughly $200,000. The TEA grant would
also match $5,000 per job and the Village’s TIF could match the remaining $100,000 needed by taking
out a loan. Paul Scharfman stated that he felt comfortable guaranteeing the creation of 20 jobs. The job
creation would be split between the Village and an Economic Development (ED) grant for Specialty
Cheese. The ED grant would be awarded to the Village and loaned to Specialty Cheese and the loan
would become forgivable if the jobs were created within two years and maintained for an additional three
years. The potential ED grant would be $70-$100,000 if the job creation is split between the ED grant and
the Park Avenue project.

Paul Scharfman from Specialty Cheese was present to give an update on the expansion. The
groundbreaking happened last Friday. The expansion will add enough capacity to double production.
They are hopeful to be adding 100 additional jobs, but can’t guarantee a time line on that. The expansion
affects the East and South ends of the building. Paul gave a brief update on how the pandemic affected
their company.

Discussion was had on the potential Wastewater Treatment Agreement and Developers
Agreement. If the Village moves forward with the PFED and/or the ED grant, we will need a developer’s
agreement. Don stated that the Wastewater Treatment Agreement needed to be revised based on the
expansion and proposed new limits. Dean Ziegel and Brian Miller noted a need to include possible fines
for sewer clogging or damages to the sewage system due to grease or misc. items sent down the sewer
lines. There was a recent event that the sewer main by Specialty Cheese was completely plugged due to
grease, masks, hairnets and gloves sent down the sewer. The Board would like to have an updated
Wastewater Treatment Agreement executed prior to completion of the expansion.

Tammy noted that the Safe Drinking Water application was submitted in June. The DNR rescored
the application from 42 points to 32 for the Pear] Street project. All applicants receive funding, but the
Village will not receive principal forgiveness. The village will apply next year for the Clean Water Fund
and should be able to get principal forgiveness.

The Board revisited discussion on the Park Avenue project. The general concern with
reconstructing Park Avenue is increasing the Village’s debt. Park Avenue is not considered a high priority
and the Board decided to concentrate on Jackson Street next year and will revisit reconstructing Park
Avenue after that project is complete.

Police Chief Bahr gave the monthly report. The report included the hours worked, patrol activity,
miscellaneous duties and citizen complaints/calls for Service. Chief Bahr noted that the new squad was
found to have a water leak in the rear passenger cargo window and has been taken to the dealer to be
repaired.

There was brief fire report. It was stated that the Engine has been repaired and is back in service.
There are three new members and at the last training they had, all but one member attended. BINGO has
been cancelled for September and the fate of October’s BINGO will be determined at a later date.

The Board discussed the Fire Chief position, currently Chief Gay is on unpaid administrative
leave. The Fire Commission has been waiting to act on the position and wanted to wait until the potential
Clyman, Lowell, Reeseville Department merger was done. The merger is still in the early stages and may
not happen until 2022. There was a motion by Grant Rushing and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to make
the recommendation to the commission to act on the Chief’s position and not to wait.

There was no First Responder Report. The Board reviewed the Lifestar EMS report, which had
six calls for the month of August. There was discussion the Columbus Area EMS Group
Intergovernmental Agreement. Resolution 2020-9 “Resolution for Authorization to Execute the Sith

A



Amendment to the CAEMS Intergovernmental Agreement” was approved on a motion by Chris Abell
and seconded by Jim Bublitz. Motion carried.

The Board set the trick or treat hours for 3-5 p.m. on Saturday, October 31, 2020. The following
recommendations were made: households interested in giving out treats should turn on their porch
light(s). Trick or treaters should be mindful of maintain safe social distancing between groups and wear a
mask, if possible.

There was nothing to review on the Residence Board.
The Library report was reviewed by the Board, there was no discussion.

Discussion was had on the payment drop box. The Clerk-Treasurer suggested upgrading the box
and showed the Board an example of what she was looking for. The Box has a place for payments to be
deposited, but also has a place to leave standard forms. Since there are no official office hours, forms for
dog licenses, building permits and general information can be left in the box for residents to take. Motion
by Chris Abell and seconded by Jim Bublitz to purchase a new drop box. Motion carried.

Dean Ziegel reiterated the situation regarding the clogged sewer main at Specialty Cheese. Dean
has contracted with The Expediters to do Spring and Fall cleaning and televising for the sewer main by
Specialty Cheese.

Dean stated that Dodge County Highway Department reached out to him about striping their
parking area at the new building and they would be billed for the time and supplies. Motion by Dave
Snow and seconded by Chris Abell to approve the work. Motion carried.

There was discussion on the need for a dead-end/no outlet sign for Emerald/Ruby Street. There
has recently been a lot of traffic and U-turns made at the dead end of Ruby Street. According to Google
Maps and other Navigation systems, Ruby shows as a through street, connecting to Opal. There was a
motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to approve a Dead-End/ No Outlet sign to be
placed on Emerald Drive. Motion carried. ‘

Seal coating was recently completed on Commerce Drive, Danville Road and part of Firehouse
Drive. The project funding was fronted by Caine Warehousmg to be reimbursed in 2021. The Board
discussed the potential sale of the old DPW truck and use the funds to cover the road project. Jeff Caine
showed interest in trading some of the Seal coating costs for the truck. Motion by Cheryl Goodrich and
seconded by Dave Snow to allow Jim Bublitz to work out an agreement with Jeff. Motion carried.

The Board also discussed what to do with the old Police squad. There was a motion by Cheryl
Goodrich and seconded by Chris Abell to sell the old squad. Motion carried. The squad will be featured in

the Newsletter to be sold by highest bid. The minimum bid begins at $2,000.00 Bids will be accepted
October 1* through the end of the month. The sale wﬂl go to the highest bidder.

The budget planning date was set for October 15, 2020 at 6:30 p.m.

Dave Snow gave an update on the property maintenance issues. The list is being worked on and
progress has been made.

There was no update on the Code Book proje‘ct.
Dave also noted that many properties were missed at the last garbage collection day.

The locking push bar for the Village Hall door was discussed. Per Chris Abell, with the
authorization from Acting Chief Ben Zechzer, the funds can be taken out of the Fire Department budget.
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There was nothing to report on the Community Center.

The board discussed future agenda items.

The following bills were reviewed by the Board:

BP

Abell, Christine
Ziegel, Dean

Kromm, Darrell
Kromm, Kay

Babhr, Scott

Galvan, Elaine
Kromm, Kay

Gregory, Sarah
Cardmember Services
Curtis Hawkinson (reissued)
Duffy Fleet Service
GFC Leasing
Lauersdorf Excavating
Mary Kromm
Reeseville Fire Department
DS

Town Web Design

US Cellular

US Postal Service
United States Treasury
Bug Blaster

TIF 3
Kunkel Engineering Group

Water Utility
Associated Bank

Kleckers Heating & Air Conditioning
Midwest General Repair

O’Connor, Wells & Vander Werff
Town & Country

Village of Reeseville

We-Energies

WI State Lab of Hygiene

Motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Jim Bublitz that the bills be approved and the

$385.61
$1,466.70
$1,455.02
$76.19
$138.52
$250.90
$383.99
$1,189.48
$177.32
$1,997.80
$50.00
$665.49
$346.65
$600.00
$21.10
$598.87
$306.63
$723.00
$73.85
$150.00
$2,481.46
$110.00

$8,575.00

$475.00
$185.50
$44.10
$312.50
$6,190.48
$12,575.28
$746.73
$1,094.00

Ziegel, Dean

Abell, Christine

Beal, Denise

Kohn, Gary

Harmsen, Derek

Gebhardt, Terrence
Westphal, Janet

Rehberg, Kittara
Advanced Disposal

Cory’s Lawn & Snow Service
Dodgeland School District
Environmental Specialists
Kunkel Engineering Group
Lifestar EMS

Monarch Library Systems
TDS

The Sherwin Williams Co.
US Cellular

US Cellular

We-Energies

WI Department of Revenue

Reeseville Water Utility

Sewer Utility
Eckmeyer

K&B Tree and Lawn Care

Kleckers Heating & Air Conditioning
Kunkel Engineering Group

LV Laboratories

O’Connor, Wells & Vander Werff
The Expediters

Village of Reeseville

Water Essentials

We-Energies

D&L Plumbing

Clerk-Treasurer be instructed to draw orders for the same. Motion carried.

$1,632.85
$1,250.98
$322.05
$202.18
$192.55
$299.15
$261.81
$219.79
$3,797.40
$1,200.00
$717.63
$100.00
$1,253.70
$1,091.95
$3.54
$45.10
$69.98
$1.40
$39.00
$2,785.95
$447.55

$350.00

$425.00
$425.00
$185.49
$365.00
$1.253.75
$312.50
$3,562.50
$3,202.99
$160.00
$3,176.52
$448.91

Motion by Grant Rushing and seconded by Chris Abell to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:28 p.m.

Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer



